This document is made available electronically by the Minnesota Legislative Reference Library as part of an ongoing digital archiving project. http://www.leg.state.mn.us/lrl/lrl.asp



1<sup>st</sup> National Bank Building

332 Minnesota Street Saint Paul Minnesota 55101

Phone: 651-757-1750 - Email: COBM@state.mn.us - Website: http://mn.gov/cobm/

Date:

January 27, 2014

From:

Edward McDonald, Executive Director State Council on Black Minnesotans

To:

The Honorable Representative Mary Murphy, Chair, State Government Finance

and Veterans Affairs Committee,

The Honorable Senator Tom Saxhaug, Chair State Departments and Veterans

Division

The Honorable Representative Bob Dettmer, Minority Lead, State Government

Finance and Veterans Affairs Committee,

The Honorable Senator Roger Chamberlain, Ranking Minority Member State

Departments and Veterans Division

Subject:

Special Revenue Report

Dear Honorable State Representatives and Senators:

Pursuant to Minnesota Statute 3.9225, Subdivision 5 (B) the State Council on Black Minnesotans must report by January 15 each year to the chairs and ranking minority members of the house of representatives and senate funding divisions with jurisdiction over the council on the amount and source of each payment received under this paragraph in the prior fiscal year. The State Council on Black Minnesotans received no revenues from advertising, booth rental, etc. as authorized by M.S. 3.9225 5B in FY13. The information provided in report has been verified by Financial Management and Reporting, MN Department of Administration.

Sincerely,

Edward McDonald, Director

cc:

Patwin V. Lawrence, Board Chair

Nancy Conley, Administrator Mitch Berggren, Administrator

Bruce Lemke, FMB